
 

Dear Families,  

It has been a very busy week in school and it was wonderful to see so many of you in school this 
afternoon for our Macmillan fundraiser, thank you for joining us. A big thank you for your very 
generous cake donations and we will let you know how much we have raised for Macmillan in due 
course. Thank you to our wonderful FOMS team for arranging the event and thank you for your 
continued support. 

Mini Milton Messenger 

Friday 29th September 2023 

Autumn Term 1 

THIS WEEK IN SCHOOL 

Delapre: The children in Delapre are very excited about their trip to Holdenby house in a few 
weeks and are keen to experience the life of a Victorian child. This week we have been learning all 
about Queen Elizabeth II and next week we will be finding out facts about Queen Victoria.  

Stanwick: In Science we have been testing whether longer legs mean you can jump further. We had 
great fun doing our longest leaps and comparing how far we went. 

Brixworth: Brixworth class have begun to work on addition and subtraction strategies in Maths and 
have written an argument to end our English unit entitled “Is it right to steal?” . In science the 
children were measuring their heart rate and investigating whether different types of exercise 
affect their heart rate in different ways.  



SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS NEXT WEEK 
 
If you would like a photograph taken with pre-school siblings the door to the school hall will open 
at 8.45am to allow for these to be taken before the session.  

ABM SPECIAL LUNCHES 

Please make bookings via ParentPay 

Thursday 5th October = Theme Day  

 

 

FREE SCHOOL LUNCHES Have you checked 
to see if you are entitled to free school meals 
for your children Years 3 to 6?  

Information can be found via Free school 
meals and pupil premium | West Northamp-
tonshire Council (westnorthants.gov.uk)  

If you find your child is entitled to a free 
school lunch in Y3 to Y6 please let Mrs Dow-
dells know.  

REQUEST 

If you have any unwanted clean underwear, 
socks, tights, socks, leggings or joggers suitable 
for KS1 for any accidents with the water table 
or from outside play we would be grateful for 
any donations please as we are running low on 
supplies. Please drop off any items to Mrs 
Dowdells, thank you. 
 

IQ CHRISTMAS CARDS 

Your child has created their 
lovely design in school and 
they will be in bookbags over 
the next few days so please 
check and return any forms 
into school by Friday 13th 
October.  
 
 

SEEDS 

If you have any spare packets of seeds or 
seedlings we would love to have them for our 
vegetable patch please. 
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FOR INFORMATION: 



Dates for the Diary: 
Thursday 5th October: Mango in School Individual & Sibling Photographs 
 
 Photographs with pre-schooler siblings at 8.45am 
 
Friday 6th October:  September 2024: New Intake Tour 2pm-3pm  
 (No Achievement Assembly) 
 
Friday 13th October:  Harvest Festival, 2.00pm in school  
 
Monday 16th October: Pacesetters Dodgeball, Years 5&6 at Benham Sports Centre 
 
Monday 16th &  Parents’ Evening  
Tuesday 17 October: 
 
Wednesday 18th October:  Delapre Class trip to Holdenby House  
 
Thursday 19th October: FOMS AGM at 3.00pm  
 
Friday 20th October:  Book & Biscuit at 2.45pm  
 
 Last Day of Term  
 
Monday 30th October: Back to school  
 
Wednesday 1st November: Brixworth Class swimming lessons  
 
Thursday 2nd November: Brixworth Class trip to The Tower of London 
 
Friday 3rd November:  Achievement Assembly  
 
Wednesday 8th November: Brixworth Class swimming lessons  
 
Wednesday 15th November: Brixworth Class swimming lessons  
 
Monday 20th November: Pacesetters Boys Football, Years 3&4 at Benham  
 Sports Centre 
 
Tuesday 21st November: Stanwick Class trip to Conkers  
 
Wednesday 22nd November: Brixworth Class swimming lessons 
 
Monday 27th November: Pacesetters Boys Football, Years 5&6 at Benham  
 Sports Centre 
 
Wednesday 29th November:  Brixworth Class swimming lessons  
 
Further dates will be added in due course 

School Contact Details: 
Telephone: 01604 858816 

Email:  office@milton.pdet.org.uk 
Mrs J Dowdells 

 
Executive Head Teacher: Mrs R Osborne 

Head of School: Mrs R Scott 
SENCO: Mrs S Waller 
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